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Weekly Newsletter 9th September 2022
Welcome Back

Welcome back to the start of a new school year.  It has been lovely to welcome all the children back to school this week as well as welcome our new children and families to St John’s. 

Forward as 1

From 1st September St John’s is officially part of the Forward as 1 Trust.  We are delighted to be a part of the Trust and be working with the other Trust Schools. We are looking forward to the new opportunities it will bring and working with our partner schools.
New Staff

We are delighted to welcome 2 new members of staff to St John’s.  Mrs Shepherd who is teaching Year ¾ and Mrs Davies who is the new administrator on the Junior Site.  

Read Write Inc

From September we are starting a new phonics scheme in school called Read Write Inc. Please do not be worried if your child does not bring home a reading book in the first few weeks of School.  This is in line with the Scheme’s approach to the teaching of phonics. 

Nursery and Reception Places

Children in Nursery should have received a letter about applying for a Reception School place for September 2023. You will need to complete an application using the online application system available on the Oldham Council Website.  The online system opened on 1st September 2022 and will close on 15th January 2023.
Applications for Nursery September 2023 will be available from the Junior Site from Monday.
Secondary School Places 

If your child is due to start secondary school in September 2023 you will also need to complete an application using the online application system available on the Oldham Council website.  The online system opened on 1st August 2022 and will close on 31st October.

Twitter

Please remember to follow us on Twitter @StJFailsworth where you can share in what is happening in school.

Meet the Teacher

For those who attended on Wednesday, we hope that you found it a valuable and enjoyable experience.
Book Sale

Thank you for supporting the Book Sale on the Infant Site on Thursday.  It will be held again tonight after school. Please pop along and get yourself a bargain!

Vouchers

Children will be bringing home a voucher for parents, carers and grandparents to access online support and advice for helping your child if you so wish to do so.
St John’s Church

This Saturday you are invited to have a look around St John’s Church Failsworth, as part of a national movement to explore historical buildings.  The event takes place between 10 and 12.00.
Her Majesty the Queen
Everyone at St John’s is saddened to hear of the passing of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II.  Our thoughts and prayers are with her family at this time and we thank her for her steadfast dedication to our country.

Today as a mark of respect for the loss of our Queen, we held a 2 minutes silence and lit our Forward as 1candle.  This was a shared experience across the Trust to pay tribute to the service and example Her Majesty has given us.

A prayer for Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth II

Gracious God, we give thanks

For the life of your servant Queen Elizabeth,

For her faith and her dedication to duty.

Bless our nation as we mourn her death and may her example continue to inspire us,

Through Jesus Christ our Lord.

Amen



